
Dutch Creek Elementary
Shares Good News
Dutch Creek is Accredited with

Typical Growth – which means compared
to all other elementary schools in Colorado,
Dutch Creek is following the gains that
would be expected. Schools can make high,
typical or low growth – all of which are
evaluated and assigned annually by the
Colorado Department of Education.

Our Scott Foresman Reading Street
comparative study is well underway and is
“the smoothest implementation” the pub-
lisher and research company have ever
seen! We are proud of our staff for carrying
this off with such professionalism and
class! Implementing such a rigorous and
engaging resource will help us continue to
raise standards for student achievement. 

Dutch Creek and Columbine Hills
Elementary have been approved for 2 sec-
tions of Free Full-Day Kindergarten for the
2010-11 school year. Registration starts
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Guys & Dolls Musical at Columbine H.S.
The storyline is set in the 1940’s, around a couple of gamblers,

who are involved in the oldest permanent craps game in New York
City. The character of Nathan Detroit, a small time gambler in the
area, makes a bet with a friend Sky Masterson, that he cannot
make the next girl he sees fall for him. From here, the Guys and
Dolls musical takes off with amazing songs and choreography, that
is certain to throw the audience back into the classic era of
Broadway that many feel is missing today. From the magical score

continued on page 2

continued on page 2

Fill out Your Neighborhood Survey
Columbine West Civic Association has drafted a new survey

for 2010. Find it in this issue of the newsletter. They are looking for community input to
help guide the committees and plan activities that are not only helpful, but asked for by
the neighborhood. If there is a particular event you would like to see repeated, mention
that, as well as suggestions for other activities. There is also space available for addition-
al comments. If you would like a comment printed in the newsletter or get involved on a
committee, make a special notation of that. Columbine West can only work towards
improving by getting feedback from the community. If you would like to volunteer some
time and talent, include that on the survey response or call the voicemail line: 303-904-
8218. Help us continue to make our neighborhood a great place to live. Please fold,
stamp, and return as soon as possible to the address on the back of the survey, or fill
out the survey online at: http://www.surveymonkey.com/s/HD2693K  

Ken Caryl to Remain Open
When school resumed from Winter Break, there was a definite urgency among par-

ents about the outcome of discussions concerning the possible closure of Ken Caryl M.
S. The grassroots parent group organized to Help Save Ken Caryl, posted an email pro-
moting a Flashlight Vigil to be held on Monday, January 11th. This was to show commu-
nity support for the school to remain operating in our neighborhood and was days before
the scheduled January 14th Jeffco Board Meeting. On Monday morning, a “robo-call”
with a message was sent out to Columbine Articulation households, cancelling the

CWCA Calendar of Events
• Feb. 9th, 7 p.m., CWCA Meeting, Dutch Creek Elem.
• Feb. 13th, Columbine H.S. Food Drive, Col. Parking Lot
• Feb. 24th, 25th, 26th, 7 p.m. • Feb. 27th, 2 p.m. Matinee,

Columbine H.S. Spring Musical (Guys & Dolls) 
• Mar. 9th, 2010, 7 p.m., CWCA Meeting, Dutch Creek Elem.
• Mar. 14th, Daylight Savings Time
• Apr. 1st, Membership Drive Begins
• Apr. 13th, 7 p.m., CWCA Meeting/Nominations, Dutch Creek Elem.
• May 1st, Yard of the Month Begins
• May 10th, Mother’s Day
• May 11th, 7 p.m., CWCA Meeting, Dutch Creek Elem.
• Jun. 8th, 7 p.m., CWCA Meeting, Pool Pavilion

We need your help!
We need volunteers to deliver the CWCA
newsletter to the neighbors who live on
and near your street. The time involved is
ususally less than a half an hour a month.
We receive this newsletter for free each
month. In return, our commitment to the
publisher of the newsletter, Colorado
Lasertype, is that the newsletter will be
delivered in a timely manner to all the
homes in the neighborhood. Columbine
West is a large neighborhood but if each
person does one small thing, we can get
it done! Please call 303-972-2387 to 
volunteer. We need you!!

continued on page 3

CWCA 2010
Meeting Dates
and Locations
Dutch Creek Elementary

7:00 p.m.

February 9th

March 9th

April 13th

May 11th

June 8th

We need substitute volunteers to 
help cover routes when people 

are ill or out-of-town.

Survey Says
Please complete & return enclosed survey
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Columbine West Civic Association 
303-904-8218 • www.neighborhoodlink.com/jeffco/cwc

Officers
Nora Lund, President • 303-904-8218 • CWCAtalk@gmail.com

Joyce Hooker, Vice President, dnjhooker@msn.com
Marcia Patullo, Secretary

Mary Cole, Treasurer

Board Members
Check Facebook for information on Neighbors Helping Neighbors.

COHOPE Delegate
Cindy Coats and

Floating Board Member

Newsletter Delivery Coordinators
303-972-2387

Newsletter Editor
Natasha McCombs, ncmccombs@yahoo.com

Website Coordinator
Amanda O’Bryan

Newsletter Ad Manager
Colorado Lasertype

Garden Club Coordinator
Deb Tucker • 303-973-4230 • tuckerinn6@msn.com

Schools
Dutch Creek Elementary  7304 W. Roxbury Pl.
Ken Caryl Middle School  6509 W. Ken Caryl Ave.
Columbine High School  6201 S. Pierce St.

The newsletter is published monthly. Deadline for news  is the 13th
and ads is the 15th of each month for the next month’s issue except the Jan.
issue which is Dec. 6th. All articles must be approved by the editor for
publication, or as space permits. To submit an article, please call a board
member or e-mail the editor. All “Letters to the Editor” must be signed and
include a daytime phone number in case there are any questions. Letters may
be printed without the author’s name if requested.

For advertising, contact Colorado Lasertype, 303-979-7499 
getinfo@ColoradoLasertype.com

Appearance of an advertisement in this publication does not constitute a recommendation
or endorsement by the publisher or the association of the goods or services offered therein. The
opinions expressed in this newsletter are those of the individual authors and not of the Board
of Directors of your association or the publisher. Neither the Board, publisher nor the authors
intend to provide any professional service or opinion through this publication. 

of Frank Loesser, the songs are sure to knock the audience out of
their seats with some old-fashioned and classic Broadway enter-
tainment. Columbine High School Music Department will be
entertaining the community with performances starting on
Wednesday, February 24th at 7 p.m., followed by Thursday,
February 25th at 7:00 p.m., Friday, February 26th at 7:00
p.m. and ending with a Saturday, February 27th, 2:00 pm
matinee. Tickets can be purchased in advance by calling 303-
982-4510 or at the door the night of the performance. The stu-
dents that have chosen to be part of the performance are
extremely dedicated to rendering a musical production that each
audience member will find fascinating and captivating. Plan on
showing some “Rebelstrong” pride and catch the show.

Guys & Dolls, continued from front page

continued on page 3

Jefferson County Numbers
Information 303-279-6511
Animal Control 303-271-5070
Clerk & Recorder 303-271-8168
Colorado State Patrol 303-239-4500
County Commissioners 303-271-8525
County Administrator 303-271-8500
Extension Service 303-271-6620

Motor Vehicles 303-271-8100
Highways & 

Transportation 303-271-8495
Planning & Zoning 303-271-8700
Sheriff - Emergency 911
Traffic Complaints 303-271-5677
Voting Information 303-271-8111

Adopt a Park or Trail Program 
Help enhance Foothills’ parks through community involve-

ment in the Adopt a Park or Trail Program. HOA groups, civic
and church groups, scout troops, businesses, schools, families and
individuals can take an active role in beautification of our com-
munity. To discuss adopting a park or trail, or one-day projects
please call 303-409-2304 or e-mail insley@fhprd.org.

January 19-25th, 2010.  A Kindergarten Parent Information Night
is scheduled for January 6th at 6:30 p.m. at Dutch Creek. We are
thrilled to be able to use economic stimulus funds to carry on our
program for another school year! We are also enjoying the fact
many families are coming from inside and outside of the Dutch
Creek attendance area because of our strong Kindergarten team.

First Round Choice Enrollment starts January 5th through
March 1st for any student outside the Dutch Creek area that
would like to choice enroll.

Thanks to a grant from the Denver Water Board, last year we
installed new, low-flow bathroom fixtures throughout the school.
In January 2010, we will have a group of select students trained
to measure sink water flow for our school. They will be trained
by scientists from the Denver Water board. The students will be
participating in a comparison of the amount of water use between
new vs. traditional fixtures. We are excited to partner with The
Denver Water Board to increase our student’s awareness of their
environmental impact and water use in particular!

We want to thank our volunteers from the community for
helping work 1:1 with students and teachers each week this fall.
If you would like to sign-up to be a volunteer at Dutch Creek
please contact us at 303-982-4565 – our volunteer numbers have
been increasing significantly this school year!

We would also like to thank the homeowners of this neighbor-
hood for your support this fall during the proposed Facility Usage
changes. While Dutch Creek could be put back onto the list by the
School Board in January 2010, for now we are off of this list of
suggested changes. I hope this helps give some relief because we
will continue our commitment regarding student well-being and
achievement. You can keep up with the narrowed list of options
via Jefferson County School District’s homepage: Options no
longer being considered or Working draft of options still being
considered. The School Board’s meeting protocols and meeting
schedules are available on the District webpage at: www.jeffco
publicschool.org/board/index.html. It was great to see and hear
from so many of our homeowners throughout this fall – thanks
for caring so much about our neighborhood schools.  

– Jen Pennell, Principal, Dutch Creek Elementary

“Only I can change my life. No one can do it for me.”
— Carol Burnett

Dutch Creek Elementary, continued from front page
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Ken Caryl to Remain Open, continued from front page

Flashlight Vigil and explaining that Ken Caryl M. S. had been
removed from the list of Facilities Usage Closures. The
Columbine Community was thanked for its out pouring of sup-
port, numerous letters and neighborhood commitment in request-
ing that Ken Caryl M.S. remain open. It was noted that the saying,
“We Are Columbine,” was a strong reminder to the Jefferson
County School District that our schools and community are
incredibly strong and resilient. CWCA would like to extend a
very warm “thank you” to all the individuals that attended com-
munity comment meetings, wrote letters, sent emails and called
Jeffco School District to share comments about our schools and
community. The school district still needs to make very hard deci-
sions, budgetary restrictions are looming and cuts will continue to
be discussed. Students and staff will be impacted by fewer funds
available and we all need to be diligent in helping to ensure that
our children receive the best possible education within the con-
fines of the budget cuts.

“Find a need and fill it.”  ~Ruth Stafford Peale

Columbine High School 
“Share the Love” Food Drive

The 2nd Annual “Share the Love” food drive will be held
Saturday morning, February 13th, at the Columbine High
School parking lot. The food collection will continue at St.
Frances Cabrini before and after all Masses on Saturday,
February 13th, and Sunday, February 14th. All foods collected
will go to Cabrini’s Cupboard and Inter-faith Ministry. We also
hope to help St. Anthony of Padua with whatever they need for
their food pantry. Please bring non-perishable food items or per-
sonal care items to “Share the Love.”

That Poor Stop Sign
Once again, the stop sign at the corner of Zephyr Court and

Zephyr Way has been run over and removed. The intersection has
a recurring issue during the winter season due to ice. Due to the
lack of sun shining on the area, with each snowstorm and subse-
quent melting, a healthy formation of ice is present. Many times
you will see tire tracks running up on to the side walk and/or
grassy area. Please use extra caution when entering and exiting
the development at this intersection. Our development has a post-
ed speed limit of 25 mph, but winter road conditions should per-
suade each driver to reduce speed as necessary. Drive safely.

The Doctor’s Note: Required or Not?
The H1N1 virus has everyone worried, and businesses large

and small are wondering what to do if one of their workers gets
sick. According to the Harvard School of Public Health, just over
half (55 percent) of U.S. employers don’t require a note from a
worker’s doctor, whereas 43 percent do (and 2 percent of employ-
ees surveyed aren’t sure). To avoid spreading the flu throughout
a workplace, employers would probably do well to make it easi-
er for sick workers to stay home. The Centers for Disease Control
and Prevention advise managers not to require employees to pro-
duce a doctor’s note when they call in sick during this outbreak.

 
 

 

 
Call us for a free estimate at 303 351 6478 or email us

at andersonbuildersllc@gmail.com
Locally owned and operated. We work with your insurance company if
necessary. We are committed to high quality and guarantee our work.

Quality Craftsmanship You can Trust

 
Julie Montgomery 303-906-3150

Your Home Sold for 
Top Dollar in 90 Days 
or Less Guaranteed.
Homes that sell quickly and for TOP DOLLAR 
have three things in common:

  Professional Staging/Decorating
  Professional Photography
  Professional Marketing Plan

Using this system (the Three P's), my 
listings average 42 days on market and sell 
at 98.9% of list price.  You'll have the same 
results ... guaranteed. Contact me today!
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McGehee, Davis & Associates, PA

PROFESSIONAL TAX PREPARATION
AND ACCOUNTING SERVICES

• Larger Than Average Refunds

• Over 35 Years of Experience

Most returns cost around $150 - $180

• Corporate, Business, Individual, 
Out of State Returns

• FULL SERVICE ACCOUNTANTS

303-421-0220
6900 W. 44th Ave., Wheatridge, CO 80033
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Our newest branch is 
open in the neighborhood

We are happy to announce the addition of a new location in the community — 
bringing you the convenience, support and personal attention you deserve 
along with a wide array of products and services. Stop by and meet the 
dedicated bankers who can help you reach your goals for fi nancial success.

Pierce & Ken Caryl
7580 S. Pierce St., Littleton CO 80128 • 303-979-3434

Store Hours: 
Monday – Friday 9:00 am - 6:00 pm • Saturday 9:00 pm - 3:00 pm

wellsfargo.com

Everybody Loves a Good Neighbor
A CWCA neighbor e-mailed an acknowledgement to the

Editor, requesting to be included in the newsletter. They wanted
to thank a caring neighbor for their efforts in keeping the side-
walks safe during our recent snowstorms. The neighbor wrote,
“Every time it snows, this neighbor starts up his snow blower and
clears the sidewalks all the way up and down the street on both
sides. Never fails, if it snows, he’s out there with his blower. It was
our pleasure last month to redirect a neighbor who came to our
house with a plate of cookies, intended for the kind snow blower.
We gladly gave her the address to which the cookies should be
delivered and the kudos expressed.” With the number of small
snow falls we have had, the neighbor has been pretty busy. What
a wonderful testimony to the adage of Neighbor Helping
Neighbor. This kind of selflessness also extends to those who
may not live on that street. Most days you will see a handful of
neighbors out exercising their pets, who have become restless
from being inside on those below freezing days. Clear sidewalks
help keep everyone safe and out of the busy streets. CWCA
appreciates those that have taken the time to support the commu-
nity by caring and helpful acts of kindness. 
“While the spirit of neighborliness was important on the frontier
because neighbors were so few, it is even more important now
because our neighbors are so many.”  ~ Lady Bird Johnson

Garden Club Schedule of Events - 2010
Yard of the Month Begins: May 1st

Deductions for Non-Itemizers
On 2008 and 2009 returns, homeowners who take the stan-

dard deduction (rather than itemizing) can take an additional stan-
dard deduction – up to $1,000 for married joint-filers, $500 for
single-filers – for state and local property taxes. (Congress may
extend this provision; consult your tax advisor). HINT: This
deduction helps defray the cost of owning a home for homeown-
ers who have no mortgage or have low mortgage-interest expens-
es that, together with other deductions, do not exceed the standard
deduction.

Real estate property taxes, as well as state and local income
and personal property taxes, are fully deductible. HINT:  If you
sold or bought property during the year, you may have paid or
been refunded real estate taxes without being aware of it. See
your closing statement for any prorations.

Questions, Questions! 
The CWCA encourages any neighbor to leave a message on

the voicemail number with concerns or corrections. It is very
unsettling when a message is left in an unruly manner. Please
understand that there are times when we all feel frustrated with
rules or regulations, but the community is Covenant Protected
and therefore each and every homeowner and renter is held
accountable for their property. On an upbeat note, a recent caller
made mention that this past year was a huge success for the devel-
opment and they were encouraged by seeing more efforts put
forth by neighbors. Our voice mail line, 303-904-8218, received
7 calls during the month of December. We will continue to post
questions as we have space available.



February 2010 / CWCA Page 5

For all your CCOONNSSTTRRUUCCTTIIOONN,, MMAAIINNTTEENNAANNCCEE and LLAANNDDSSCCAAPPIINNGG needs 

There is only OONNEE company to call 
  

 

•     Locally Owned and Operated 
•     Fully Insured 
•     Over 11 years of Experience 
•     Commercial Properties 
•     Residential Properties 
•     Stamped Concrete 
•     Basement Finishing 
•     Kitchen and Bath Remodels 
•     Interior and Exterior Painting 

Clint Bezdek, Owner 
•     Plumbing, Electrical, Drywall 
•     Driveways 
•     FFRREEEE estimates 
•     Landscaping 
•     Tile / Fences 
•     Gutters and Down Spouts 
•     Outdoor Decks and Patios 
•     Canterbury Resident 
•     Guaranteed Satisfaction!  

  

333000333---999444777---666111444333   

This Coupon is good for 

$500.00 OFF
A Full Basement 

Refinish or Referral

This Coupon is good for 

$300.00 OFF
A Complete

Interior and/or
Exterior Paint Job

Garden Club Holiday Potluck
On December 6th, the Tucker Family opened their house to

share holiday cheer with those in the neighborhood that were able
to attend. It was a festive event where Deb had decorated her
home to extend a warm and welcoming feeling. The kitchen
counters were loaded up with very delicious dishes. Neighbors
came and went as they had time to attend. Thank you John Basila
for the truly amazing dessert cups that you brought to share.
Marcia Patulla entertained guests and Rascal with holiday songs
from the piano. Thank you again to Deb and the rest of the Tucker
Clan for all your time and talents you have shared with the devel-
opment. The Garden Club will gear up again as the weather turns
towards Spring. As the New Year starts, think about how you
might be able to share some of your own talents and time with the
Columbine West community. 

Pressure From Within: 
We’re Working Harder Than Ever

We’re working longer hours and harder than ever, according
to a survey of 605 full or part time workers from the Society for
Human Resource Management. During 2008, 72 percent of U.S.
workers reported working through lunch either frequently or
occasionally, and 70 percent said they had put in more than 40
hours of work a week.

Pressure from the boss? Not necessarily – 61 percent said they
feel no pressure to work beyond their scheduled 40-hour week. A
little more than half (52 percent) said the demands are self-
imposed, and 21 percent cited pressure from their immediate
supervisors. They’re either dedicated – or scared.

Congratulations Holiday 
Lighting Contest Winners

There were many lighting displays in the neighborhood that
contributed to the festiveness when you drove around, but a cou-
ple stood out. At 7282 S. Allison Way, Randy and Barbara
Brown did a fabulous job with their lights. If you happened to
travel by 7989 W. Fremont Avenue, Kevin and Julie Keena and
family (Marlowe: 8yrs, Charlie: 5yrs, Andrew: 2yrs)  you were
treated to another fantastic light show. CWCA wants to extend a
warm “thank you” to all of the neighbors that dressed up their
homes for the holidays. These two homeowners are the lucky
recipients of a $25 gift card that allows them to visit Chili’s,
Maggiano’s, On the Border or Macaroni Grill. May the New Year
continue to be brightly colored for everyone.

Home Vacancies
If you know of a home that is vacant in Columbine West, noti-

fy CWCA on our voicemail line at 303-904-8218 (be sure to pro-
vide the address of the property). We will help monitor the
property, but may be limited legally from taking any action
depending on the stage of the foreclosure. If you witness suspi-
cious activity on this property (or any other Columbine West
property), call the Jefferson County Dispatch at 303-277-0211. If
possible, report it as it happens. To report a crime in progress, call
911. The Sheriff’s Office needs your eyes and ears to help identi-
fy illegal activity. To report zoning violations such as noxious
weeds or weeds over 12 inches or excess trash, please contact
Jefferson County Planning and Zoning at 303-271-8725.
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When Bellco Credit Union sponsors the Bear Creek 

High School Instrumental Music Program, we’re not 

just providing instruments to play; we’re actually giving 

children the tools necessary to succeed outside of the 

classroom. Our contributions help make sure that 

every child who wants to play an instrument can. 

Music not only enhances everyday life, it has the 

power to shape it. Our support of programs like 

these is just one more way that Bellco is unique.

Every life has a soundtrack. 
Bellco Credit Union 

makes sure it gets heard.

FIND�OUT�MORE�ABOUT�INTEREST-BEARING�CHECKING�AND�GREAT�HOME�LOAN�RATES�TODAY��

www.bellco.org

This
brought to

by

moment

byBellcoBellco
you

Colorado Lasertype
303-979-7499

www.ColoradoLasertype.com 

Graphic Design
WE CAN DESIGN YOUR AD FOR YOU!
Call us for all your Graphic Design needs:

Business Cards, Advertisements, Brochures, etc.

Five New Year’s Resolutions For A Safer 2010
As we all prepare our New Year’s resolutions to lose weight,

spend less, and reduce our stress level (again), remember to add
these five simple resolutions. If you commit to these five things,
you’ll be contributing to a safer 2010 for yourself, your loved
ones and your community.
#1. TORTURE YOUR KIDS BY TALKING TO THEM
SERIOUSLY ABOUT THEIR SAFETY

Resolve to sit down with your children – no matter their age
– and talk with them about their own personal safety. If they’re
young, teach them to check first before they go anywhere with
anyone. (Because strangers aren’t the only people who can harm
a child.) 

If they’re older, talk to them about online predators, “sex-
ting,” bullying, drinking, and other relevant safety topics for ado-
lescents and teens. For more information about these subjects,
contact your child’s school resource officer or school counselor.

#2. YOUR HOME IS YOUR CASTLE, 
SO RAISE THE DRAWBRIDGE

In 2010, whether you’re at home, running an errand, or vaca-
tioning in another country, resolve to keep your doors and win-
dows closed and locked. This simple habit is one of the best
crime-prevention methods out there... and it’s free! Don’t forget
about your garage door – it’s one of the easiest ways for thieves
to access your property. 

Your car is probably the most valuable of your belongings, so
why treat it differently than your house? Keep your car’s win-
dows up and doors locked, whether it’s parked in the garage, in
the driveway or on the street. Never leave your purse, wallet or
other valuables inside. Never leave the keys inside, and never
leave it running without you in it – even in your own driveway.
#3. DON’T ABUSE DRUGS OR ALCOHOL

The abuse of alcohol, prescription drugs and illegal drugs is
linked to crime and quality-of-life issues of all kinds. Our
deputies have seen these factors contribute to car crashes, domes-
tic arguments and abuse, and child abuse. Intoxication also com-
promises the ability to escape a dangerous situation – it is often a
factor in sexual assaults. 

Untold numbers of criminals have told us that addiction to
drugs was the driving force behind the identity thefts, auto thefts,
robberies and related crimes they’ve committed. 

If you think you may have a problem with alcohol or drugs,
the best New Year’s resolution you can make is to get help. To get
started, call The United Way at 211, or visit www.unitedway
denver.org.

continued on page 7
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FREE professional dental exam
“Oral care adds years!”

15% off complete dental cleaning
&  FREE DENTAL CHEWS for your pet’s fresh breath and
to control tartar accumulation for healthy teeth & gums

February is Pet 
Dental Health Month

5546 W. Canyon Trail • Off Platte Canyon Rd. in Columbine Hills
www.columbineanimal.com

Columbine Animal Hospital 
& 24 hr Staffed Emergency Clinic

EST
1972

call 303-979-4040
(Good until 3/31/10, not valid with any other offer)

6933 W Euclid Pl #A, Littleton CO 80123
PLATEAU PARK BEAUTY $344,500

2 Bed/2 Bath Ranch w/ over 1,700 sq. ft. (3,664 total) on Open Space

Have you lived in your present home for the past 
five years & been thinking about downsizing?

Now is the time to downsize by taking advantage of the
Extended Home Buyer Tax Credit of up to $6,500.

• Apply to your 09 Tax return filed before April 15, 2010
• File an amended 09 return; or,
• Apply the credit on your 2010 return, 

filed on or before April 15, 2011

Call me today to talk about your options.
Lou Bissett
Keller Williams Advantage Realty LLC

Mobile phone: 303.921.5367

303-979-8990
Doug Sweeney

Long time member of the Better Business Bureau

Roof Repair & Replacement

Many 

Local 

References

Licensed

and 

Insured

Call

TIP
TOP

ROOFING

#4. TRUST NO ONE
Okay, that’s a bit much. But after seeing the “Grandma, I

Need Money” phone scam, we wouldn’t mind if you started ask-
ing your own grandkids for identification.

What we mean is: make a resolution to verify the recipient
before donating money or sharing personal financial information.

If someone comes to your front door selling something as a
fund-raiser, take the company’s information and say you’ll follow
up after researching it. Do not let a stranger inside your house to
use the restroom, or for any other reason.

If you get an e-mail, phone call or text message that appears
to be from your bank or credit union, contact the bank separately
using the number on your statement. Be savvy and skeptical
about any incoming correspondence from financial institutions.
Your bank will not request personal information from you by
phone or e-mail – not even for “verification.” When in doubt,
delete.
#5. STAY INFORMED

Knowledge is power. One of the best ways you can bolster
your own safety is to stay informed about crime trends affecting
your community. The mainstream news media is one valuable
source. But did you know you can also sign up to receive crime
updates distributed by the Jefferson County Sheriff’s Office?

Resolve to sign up for e-mail alerts on crime and quality-of-
life issues by visiting www.jeffcosheriff.com. You can also get
crime trend and sex offender information from our crime map,
also available on our website.

On behalf of the men and women of the Jefferson County
Sheriff’s Office, I wish you a healthy and safe 2010. Happy New
Year!

— Sheriff Ted Mink

Huge Congratulations to Pack 459
On January 20th at Dutch Creek Elementary, it was a night of

celebration for six Cub Scouts of Pack 459, as they Crossed Over
to Boy Scouting. The boys were treated to a special appearance by
Running Bear and Grey Wolf, who told a story of deep thought.
Running Bear detailed how a pebble was tossed into the water, a
splash was followed by a ripple. This he explained was much like
our actions and how they can seem small but may make a bigger
impact as they move outward. The story continued with a  handful
of pebbles thrown into the water, which created many splashes and
concentric circles over-lapping each other. This he explained is
how our actions and those of others can have many affects on each
other. Lastly, a large stone was tossed into the water and made a
HUGE splash. Running Bear compared this to a bad decision and
how that can alter and cancel out all the small good decisions. He
expressed that each one of the Cub Scouts, becoming Boy Scouts,
should be aware of how their decisions affect themselves and one
another. The cafeteria was filled with family and friends of these
boys, along with Boy Scout representatives from Troop 459. Troop
459 would like to congratulate Devin S., Justus S., Dylan G.,
Keric W., Isaiah L. and Wally S. and welcome them into Troop
459. These new Scouts will have opportunities go backpacking,
camping and  fishing, as well as be involved in community activi-
ties. Boy Scouts is celebrating the 100th Anniversary of Scouting
with many wonderful and exciting programs. 

A Safer 2010, continued from page 6
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Does Your Home Need a Tuning Up?
Do you know if your home is using energy as efficiently as it

should? In most cases, it’s hard to know with any certainty, but
you can take a few simple steps to determine if your home could
use a tune up.   

Your home is a rather simple structure, but heat energy moves
about and through the home in many complex ways.
Identification of the exact problems in a home (like air leaks,
inadequate insulation or hidden cavities transporting cold air) is
difficult without proper equipment and instrumentation. But you
can make an assessment for yourself of the overall energy effi-
ciency condition of your home. The information you need and the
steps are as follows:

1. Gather your last 12 months of energy bills from Xcel. If
you don’t have these, you can get them by going to
www.XcelEnergy.com or calling their customer service number. 

2. Add together all the therms of gas used through the 12
month period. You can find this value where it says “Therms
Used” under the gas service section. Then multiply this total by
100,000. 

3. For electricity usage, add the “Kilowatt-Hours Used”
through the same period. Convert the total kilowatt-hours to
therms by multiplying the total kilowatt-hours by 3,414. 

4. Now add this number to the gas service therms total. You
now have one number representing total equivalent BTU’s of
energy used in your home for the year.

5. Take this BTU total and divide it by the square footage of
your home. Divide again by 6,128. You now have a number that
represents BTU’s per square foot per heating degree day. Your
number should be something greater than zero, but less than 22.

A score of zero to 6 is a very tight and efficient home. A score
6 to 9 means better than average insulation and little air leaks,
requiring minor upgrades. A score of 10 to 14 means average or
slightly worse home efficiency, and could benefit significantly
from improvements. A score of 15 or higher means considerably
large energy inefficiency and major upgrades should be made to
the home.

This calculation gives a good idea of your energy efficiency,
but it doesn’t tell you where to make improvements. Just know
that window upgrades, massive caulking or new attic insulation
isn’t always the single answer. A certified energy auditor can
identify and categorize which energy improvements can give you
the best bang for the dollar. If you need additional free informa-
tion, feel free to call me at 303-550-7211. 

— Tom Ritz, Littleton

The Most Valued Possessions Lie Within 
A young boy sought enlightenment from a wise monk who

practiced pottery making. One sunny afternoon after many years
of study and meditation, the boy was admiring one of the monk’s
prized pots when it slipped from his hands and broke into many
tiny pieces.

The boy apologized profusely. But the monk remained calm.
“You need not be sad,” he said with a gentle smile. “It is still
within me.”

The wise monk’s true pleasure came through the process of
creating and shaping the pot, not in owning it afterward. His joy
was not in the destination, but in the journey.

IS YOUR HOME WIRED SAFELY?

We are fully licensed, insured and certified to permanently repair
aluminum wiring and remove your fire hazard. Visit our Web site at
www.alwirerepair.com to read about the
hazards of aluminum wiring and the CPSC
recommended COPALUM repair method.

ALUMINUM WIRING
can be DANGEROUS!






Call today for your home wiring evaluation!

(720) 299­4706

Most homes built between 1964 & 1974 contain aluminum wiring.

Did you know “homes wired with aluminum
wiring are 55 times more likely to have
one or more connections reach Fire
Hazard Conditions”

—US Consumer Product Safety

Commission (CPSC) Pub #516

Your Safety Is Our Business!
Lic #6092 • Insured • Honest & Dependable

Serving all your electrical needs
with Local References!
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A Romantic History Of Love’s Patron Saint
Love is in the air on February 14, but why? It may have some-

thing to do with the 1 billion Valentine’s Day cards that are sent
every year to express love and good wishes (according to the U.S.
Greeting Card Association). 

Although today “Valentine” is synonymous with love, sever-
al early Christian martyrs shared the name. The Valentine most
closely associated with today’s holiday was a priest who lived in
Rome in the 3rd century. The Emperor Claudius II had outlawed
marriage, under the theory that married men didn’t make fierce
soldiers. When St. Valentine continued to perform weddings,
Claudius had him put to death.

In another version of the story, Valentine attempted to convert
Claudius to Christianity while in prison and was executed. In
other tales, Valentine healed his jailer’s blind daughter, and the
two fell in love. According to legend, Valentine’s final letter to
her was signed, “From your Valentine.”

Valentine’s Day began to take off in the late 18th century,
when a British publisher brought out a book called The Young
Man’s Valentine Writer, full of sentimental poems for lovers
unable to compose their own romantic messages. 

Better printing technology and lower postal rates combined to
make holiday cards more convenient. The first line of Valentine’s
Day cards, on embossed paper, was launched in 1847 by Esther
Howland, whose father owned a book and stationery store in
Worcester, Massachusetts.

Valentine’s Day is celebrated in many countries around the
world, including the United States, Canada, Mexico, the United
Kingdom, France and Australia.

Simple Tips For Saving Cash
We all want to save money, don’t we? But that doesn’t mean

you have to take a vow of poverty and devote yourself to a diet of
rice and water. Here are some simple tips for spending less money
every day:

• Use the library. Stay away from bookshops, music stores,
and video rental outlets. You can get almost anything you want in
the way of entertainment from your local library, for free.

• Delay your purchases. Don’t give into impulse buying.
Before putting anything into your shopping cart at the grocery
store, wait 10 seconds and consider whether you really need it.
For larger purchases, wait one or two days. For major items, such
as appliances or carpeting, wait 30 days to be sure a purchase is
really necessary. (Of course, if the fridge is shot, you can waive
the 30 days; just be sure to get the best value.)

• Cut out meat. You can get needed protein in your diet
from other, less expensive foods. You don’t have to become a
vegan, but limiting meat to once or twice a week will cut your
grocery bill.

• Use energy efficiently. Any appliance that contains a
clock – video recorders, microwaves, etc. – uses electricity even
when the device is turned off. Unplug unused appliances, or hook
them up to a smart power strip that doesn’t draw electricity when
the device isn’t working. Wash your clothes in cold water to save
up to 50 percent of the energy you’d use washing them in hot
water.

• Avoid soft drinks. When dining out, order water instead
of pricier sodas. It’s free.

Buy FOUR Oil Changes
for only

Providing World Class Quality Service

for What You Need Only When You Need It!

303.590.7100 www.CDodge.com

16655 W. Colfax Ave. Golden, CO 80401

Offer good for Chysler, Dodge
or Jeep Vehicles ONLY. Limit

one coupon per person.

op code CHLOF
Includes oil filter and 

up to 5 quarts of oil. Synthetic
oils extra. Taxes extra.

Dealer of the Year

op code CHLOFD

FOUR Diesel Oil Changes
for only

      If you've owned your home at least five out 

of the last eight years and want to "trade up" 

(buy a new primary residence),  you may be 

eligible for the Federal Government's new 

$6,500 tax credit! Contact me 

for more information today!

What would you do 
with an extra $6,500 

in your pocket?

Julie Montgomery 
Direct:  303-906-3150 

remaxjulie@hotmail.com
www.jmontgomery.com
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Teen Services
To add your teen's name, please call Colorado Lasertype at 303-979-

7499 and leave the following information: the neighborhood you live in,
your age, phone number and the categories you would like included.
Categories: (B) Baby-sitting * Red Cross Cert. for CPR (L) Lawn care (S)
Snow removal (P) Pet & House sitting. No recommendation or endorsement of any of 
the names on this list is implied or stated by the homeowners association board or Colorado Lasertype.

Alexis A. 13 B/P 303-972-7404
Kristi A. 15 B* 303-887-2832
Braxton B. 15 B/P/L/S 303-514-6254
Julia C. 13 B* 303-795-8431
Rose G. 13 B*/L/S 303-948-8803
Brandon L. 14 P/L 303-932-6583
Dustin L. 12 P/L 303-932-6583
Jordan H. 15 B* 303-933-4879
Allison H. 15 B*/P 303-932-1184
Alex S. 14 L 720-363-7018
Zachary S. 16 L 720-363-7018
Brittany S. 13 B/P 720-922-0881
Angie W. 13 B/S 720-447-3459
Cassie W. 16 P 303-912-1768
Nick W. 14 P/L/S 303-697-8307
Megan 14 B/P 720-587-9267

Find a professional to suit your needs 
while supporting local businesses!

L asertype
C olorado

• Automotive

• Carpet & Upholstery

• Computer Services

• Financial Services

• Health Care

• Home Improvement

• House Cleaning

• Insurance

• Landscaping

• Music

• Painting 

• Pet Services

• Plumbing

• Product Sales

• Realtors

• Recreation

Call us to ask how to get added to one of the categories above!

303-979-7499
Visit our website for advertising information, ad rates, a map of the 

HOA newsletters we publish and details about our graphic design services.

www.ColoradoLasertype.com

ONLINE 
SERVICE PROVIDER

DIRECTORY

NIC Mission Statement
A group of volunteer homeowners who welcome new residents,

educate all Columbine West residents about covenants, zoning and
county ordinances, while addressing issues pertaining to our communi-
ty, and look for opportunities to improve and enhance our neighborhood.

International Flirting Week, February 8-14
Flirting is not only a great way to connect with people and

make new friends (and romantic partners), it’s also a fun way to
get romance back into your relationship.

Colorado Lasertype
303-979-7499

www.ColoradoLasertype.com 

Graphic Design

We also do printing for: Business Cards, Flyers,
Brochures, Newsletters, etc. Please call us for a quote.

WE CAN DESIGN YOUR AD FOR YOU!
Call us for all your Graphic Design needs:

•  Business Cards, Advertisements, Brochures, etc.

•  Newsletter design and publication for 
businesses, HOA’s, PTA's & other organizations
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Tom’s Top Notch Painting, inc.- int./ext.,
Tom Martino approved, member of the
BBB, 5% discount for Littleton residents
303-523-2941. 

Highlands Pride Painting: 303-738-9203

TAX PREPARATION. Janet Woodhull
Tax preparation & consultation. 20+ years
experience. Very reasonable rates. Call
Janet at 303-973-9249.

COMPUTER SERVICE & Networking,
Spyware, Repair & Upgrades. Local &
Reliable since ’99. 720-66-FRITS (37487)

CONCRETE REPAIRS: Fix small con-
crete repairs to avoid costly replacement:
Ideal Restoration/Sean 720-422-4236

Small Paint Jobs Only 720-331-7032

HOST FAMILIES NEEDED: Spring
International Language Center at Arapahoe
Community College is seeking families to
host international students. Families must
be interested in cultures, have private bed-
room for student. Compensation of $650/
month for room & board. For more infor-
mation, contact Missy at 303-794-2622.

Warm spring weather is just around the 
corner. Call for fresh new landscape ideas.
Property People 303-997-7392.

Rent-A-Granny: Personal Concierge Srv.
I’ll run your errands or take you where you
need to go. Marlene, 303-979-8076

RESIDENTIAL CLEANING SERVICE.
Trusted, family owned. Contact us at 
303-565-9587. www.healthycleaninc.com

A-1 Carpet Cleaning: Natural products,
Truck mount. Owner operated. Experienced
and 100% Guaranteed. 303-794-6528 

AVON products sold in your Columbine
West neighborhood! Janet 303-972-7643.

Music Lessons - Stimulate the right side of
your child's brain! Piano, Acoustic Guitar,
Electric Guitar, Voice, Bass, Mandolin,
Music Theory, Sight Reading, Songwriting,
Audition Prep. Call Sarah and Dustin 303-
475-5976 $30 an hour, flexible schedules.[2]

Home care. Lovely 5 bedroom home that
can add one more to the family. Elderly or
handicapped welcomed. I have excellent
refs. at very reas. rates. 303-733-9896. [2]

FT fireman looking for part time work. I
can do all your handyman projects for less
than you would expect. I work by the hour
and do not upcharge for materials. You
know exactly what you pay for! Insured.
Sean 720-320-1177. [4]

CARPET REPAIRS - patching, restretch-
ing. Small installations. 44 years experi-
ence. H:303-979-1887, C:303-906-5642

Sewing Machines Repaired. 30 yrs + exp.
Free est. Free p/u & del. All work guaran-
teed. Call Scott 303-972-4687.

Tree trimming & removal- Columbine
Tree Svc. 303-979-5330. 33+ yrs exp. [12]

Medela Breastpumps: Rental or sale. Best
prices. 13 yrs. exp. Kathy, 303-933-7877

Crystal Window & Blind Cleaning!
Chandeliers & mirrors. Refs, 20 yrs exp.
Feel good with clean windows. Call NOW-
avoid the rush! Bill & Jerry 303-922-4655

QUEEN PILLOWTOP MATT/BOX SET.
Brand new in plastic. Retails $529, asking
$265. Also, NEW KING SIZE pillowtop set.
Retails $699, asking $385. 303-742-4860. 

Partylite Candles & accessories. Contact
Jan. www.partylite.biz/janderby or 303-
979-3880. Online ordering now available. 

ELECTRICIAN: Friendly, Reliable. Lic. &
Ins., 20 yrs exp. Remodels, Ceiling Fans,
Troubleshooting, etc. Anything electrical in
your home or office. Exc. refs. Dave
Lagesse, Noble Electric 303-803-8211. [4]

Dog walker, errand runner; Delivery,
shopping, office work. Beth 303-972-2385.

Drywall & Basement Finishing Services.
26 years experience. Gary 303-829-6363�

KENOSHA GLASS Window repair, table
tops, mirrors, shower doors. 303-972-7880

Aminals Pet Sitting Service: Pet sitting
(in your home). Bonded & ins. Refs. avail.
Call Nancy at 303-335-6237

Carpet, hardwood, slate, tile- Installation,
restretch & repairs. Bill at 303-794-1001

Quality affordable home repairs and
remodeling – WD Services. Kitchens,
bathrooms, basements and additions. No
job too big or too small. Insured. Call Troy
at 303-919-7495

Tree Trim. Specialist, call Mr. B! Free
est., ins., 20 yrs. exp. 303-932-2514 [2]

Mike the Plumber - Your reliable neighbor-
hood plumber for  14 yrs. Competitive rates.
Free estimate. 720-422-8139

A+ Home Improvement Services. Snow
removal. Pro-painting (ext. & int.), gutter  &
trim replacement & stucco. No job too small
- we do it all! Basement & bath remodels,
drywall repairs/texturing, decks, fencing,
carpentry, doors, plumbing, electrical, tiles,
carpeting & hrdwd flooring. BBB Member.
Call A+ for fast, professional service every
time. Steve, 303-979-7858. Major credit
cards accepted. Refs., fully ins. & bonded.
www.A-Plus-Home-Improvement.com

CLASSIFIEDS
Classified ads are $2.95/line for 2010. Call Colorado Lasertype at 303-979-7499 to place an ad. The
deadline for placing a classified or display ad is the 15th of the month for the next month’s issue
(i.e., 15th of Sept. for Oct. issue), except the January issue, which has a deadline of December 6th.

“I am always doing things I can’t do; that’s how I get to do them.”
— Pablo Picasso Important Numbers:

1) Paint Disposal 303-316-6262
$13 drop-off charge
*Includes: 75 lbs of the following items: paint thinner, fertil-

izers, waxes, cleaners, oil based paint, anti-freeze, batteries,
aerosol cans. In addition to the 75 lbs of the above, you are
allowed the following: 25 gal. of oil, 10 gal. of latex paint, 5 auto
batteries and 5 florescent light bulbs.

*Open by appointment only: Wed. & Sat. (8 a.m. to 2 p.m.)

2) Unwanted Appliances 303-430-7142
*$10 drop-off charge & $25 pick-up charge
*computer monitors, tvs, freezers, refrigerators

$300 off
Exterior Painting

American family owned. 15 years in business. 
10% discount for cash.

Workmans Comp & Liability Insurance
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CWCA Covenant Violation Report
Mail to: Columbine West Civic Association, 

P.O. Box 620026, Littleton, CO 80162    

Date: __________________

Description of alleged violation: ______________________

______________________________________________________________________

______________________________________________________________________

______________________________________________________________________

Violator’s Address: _________________________________    

______________________________________________________________________

n I would be willing to appear in court as a witness.

Name: ___________________________________________

Address: _________________________________________

Phone: _____________________

All reports will remain confidential and you can send this in
anonymously, but we are unable to supply progress reports.

Columbine West Civic Association
Membership Coupon

Please fill out the membership coupon 
and mail it with your $25 check to CWCA. 

Send to CWCA, P.O. Box 620026, Littleton CO 80162

Name(s): ________________________________________

Address: _________________________________________

_________________________________________

Telephone #: ______________________________________

Columbine West 
Civic Association
P.O. Box 620026
Littleton CO 80162

JJOOIINN  UUSS!!

In Columbine West, Results Count!

Duffy & Associates, LLC

Duane C. Duffy
Office: 303-933-0900
Cell: 303-229-5911

www.duanecduffy.com

• Licensed Realtor by the State of Colorado

• Member of South Metro Denver Realtor Association 

• Member of Colorado  Association of Realtors

• Licensed Attorney by the State of Colorado

• Member of Colorado Bar Association

• Member of Real Estate Section for Colorado Bar Association

Independent Companies
Working Together

Columbine West Statistics 
for January 2010

Current Homes FOR SALE in Columbine West
Lowest Highest How Many?

Ranch Style $230,000 $293,500 3
4-Level 222,000 250,000 4
2-Story 262,000 350,000 7
Tri-Level 190,000 219,900 4
Bi-Level 165,000 229,000 4

Current Homes UNDER CONTRACT in Columbine West
Lowest Highest How Many?

Ranch Style $215,000 $215,000 1
4-Level 209,000 213,000 2
2-Story None None 0
Tri-Level None None 0
Bi-Level 185,000 226,900 3

Homes SOLD in Columbine West for 2009
Lowest Highest How Many? Sold 2010

Ranch Style $150,000 $218,000 7 0
4-Level 180,000 255,900 15 0
2-Story 190,000 400,000 11 0
Tri-Level 219,900 219,900 1 0
Bi-Level 150,000 275,000 11 0

“What Sets Duane Apart”

The statistical information is based on MLS data January 2010. 

Not all of the properties were listed and/or sold by Duffy & Associates, LLC.

Columbine Girls Basketball 
Home Game Schedule

Friday, February 5, 2010, 7:00 p.m. vs. Lakewood
Tuesday, February 9, 2010, 5:30 p.m. vs. Chatfield
Thursday, February 11, 2010, 5:30 p.m. vs. Bear Creek
Tuesday, February 16, 2010, 7:00 p.m. vs. Green Mountain
We would like to invite you to come support your local Girls

Basketball Team.

“Great dancers are not great because of their technique; 
they are great because of their passion.”

— Martha Graham


